Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
October 19, 2023

PRESENT: Rebecca Blankenbaker, Jill Leo, Mayor Ronnie Williams, Van Erikson, Laura Lyles, Ben Barron, Sandra Dickens, Arlene Gould
GUEST PRESENT: Micah Murchison (for Carrie Hough – Secretary); Jessica Broadway, CPA; Dustin Dauzat, Natchitoches Chamber of Commerce; Sarah Zeagler, CVB
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the August 17, 2023 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to approve the September 21, 2023 minutes made by Sandra Dickens, 2nd by Laura Lyles. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of September 30, 2023. Our balance as of September 30, 2023 $252,771.48. Check register for September is $7,501.00. Rebecca Blankenbaker made a motion to accept the September 30, 2023 financial statement, 2nd by Sandra Dickens. All approved, motion passes. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
N/A

NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave an update for NSU. Modern in Motion will be in October 19-22. October 28 will be the Classic on the Cane, the high school bands come to Turpin and play for a contest. NSU Family was a huge success and there was a lot going on for the community that day, so thank you all for your support.
Sandra Dickens gave a report for HDBA. Car Show was a huge success, everyone loved the new layout using the new streets. There were 441 cars at the event, the most they ever had. She thanked the commission for their support. Christmas season is coming up real quick. 

Arlene Gould gave an update for the CVB. This weekend at the Sports Hall of Fame they have programs this Saturday and Sunday. They had some travel writers in town for the Creole Festival weekend, they have one travel writer in town this weekend from London. They will have six travel writers in town for Turn on the Holidays. Arlene introduced Sarah Zeagler and Nicole Connnell to the commission, they are the newest members of her staff. Arlene discussed the Air B&B’s in Natchitoches. 
Rebecca Blankenbaker gave an update from CRNHA. They are partnering with NSU Modern in Motion this week at the Train Depot. The Park is hosting History Comes Alive this weekend. Next week APHN is hosting their Moonlight over Melrose with a Trunk or Treat and all the information is available on the Go Natchitoches App. They have a new Acting Superintendent with the National Park Service, Ann Gallagher, she will be here for 120 days. The full time/permanent position has been listed online. Walking Tours are going great, 10 am start time. 
Ben Barron gave a report for the NHF. He introduced Lee Akin the new Executive Vice President of NHF. They signed a media contract that will run from East Texas, Beaumont, Dallas, Lafayette, New Orleans area to promote their tours. He gave a report on the Roque House. They are hoping to do a dedication on November 17th at 10 am. The event will be at the stage on the riverbank and then they will walk to the Roque House for the Open House and refreshments. 
Jill Leo gave a report for Main Street. November 3rd is the Homecoming Pep Rally & Parade on the

riverbank. Pumpkin Glow will be taking place next Thursday. Witch Way to Main Street is October 28

from 10 – 12 partnering with the Farmer’s Market. November 16 is the KTBS Community Caravan.

Download the Go Natchitoches App for all events going on. 
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber. Thanks to everyone who came out to the

Natchitoches NEXT Meetings. The comprehensive master plan for the City and parish is almost

complete with their draft plans, they need everyone’s input before the draft goes to the planning

and zoning and city council for adoption.Yesterday was the last Chamber Breakfast
Club Meeting of the year. Speed networking and lead generation will be the theme of this event. The

Thrive Gala has been moved to December 6 at the new Riverside Reserve, live music. They have

launched Clean Biz with all Chambers of Commerce’s to all businesses to clean their parking lot

and other liter preventions. Light the Way 5K is on November 19 (Turn on the Holidays
weekend). The next year’s cohort opens up on October 1. Dustin Dauzat gave

an update on upcoming ribbon cuttings.
Nora Drenner with the Natchitoches Times did not have a report.

Jill Leo gave a report for Sharon Gahagan. She is on the mend from her recent surgery. The trees

on the riverbank near the Roque House, they are making progress and looking healthier. They are

working with NHF to get the weeds pulled all around the big tree.
Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2023 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov. Jill asked for everyone to send your certificates to Carrie going forward to keep up with them for audit purposes.
Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. Jill asked for everyone to send your certificates to Carrie going forward to keep up with them for audit purposes.
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. Jill asked for everyone to send your certificates to Carrie going forward to keep up with them for audit purposes.
